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No. GS-ABLE/Corr/2020-21/02                  Dated 17.08.2020 

Dear Md Wasi Ahmad 

GS, AIGETOA 

 

Greetings of the day 
 

We feel humble for the magnanimity shown in approaching us for the support of our members in the 2
nd

 

Membership Verification scheduled to be held on 18.08.2020 vide your letter no. GS/AIGETOA/2020/89 

dated 15.8.2020. We appreciate your awareness of the purpose for which our Association is. We convey 

our best regards and due respect for the assurance given by you to plead for provision of quota to all SDEs 

as per recruitment rules. This is exactly what we have been pleading for.  However, recently, citing the 

same Court judgements which are directly applicable to us, BSNL has issued the seniority list 9 on 

10.08.2020 vide letter no. BSNLCO-Pers/13(21)/1/2020-Pers1, where seniority based on quota has been 

maintained. BSNL has placed LDCE promotees selected against vacancy year 2006-07 just below the 

seniority quota promotes of VY 2006-07. We now wish that BSNL should revise seniority list 6, 7 and 8 in 

same manner. Thus, BSNL should issue seniority list for each vacancy year separately i.e. one seniority list 

for vacancy year 1996-97 where LDCE promotees selected against vacancy year 1996-97 should be placed 

below the seniority quota promotees of VY 1996-97. Similarly, for LDCE promotee SDEs(T) selected against 

vacancy year from 1997-98 to vacancy year 2005-06.  

Past letters written by your association to BSNL Management in favour of our genuine claim and today’s 

discussion establishes full faith for the assurance made to us. Hope, your assurance are in true spirits so 

that with your full support the above unfinished work is accomplished at the earliest and no stone is left 

unturned for revision of seniority of our LDCE members as per quota provisions in RR. 

In addition to above, we feel happy to conclude after telephonic discussion with you that your views are 

similar to us on many agendas including any distinction between DOT recruitee or BSNL recruitee as after 

absorption, all are BSNL executives and owe shared responsibility to work cohesively to make BSNL 

prosperous.  

On our part, we assure you of our full support and shall request all our members to support AIGETOA in the 

2
nd

 membership verification scheduled on 18
th

 Aug 2020. 

With best wishes and sincere regards. 

 
Rajesh Gupta 

GS, ABLE 


